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the end, the choice came down to three options: 1)
Crocker Communications, based on its response to a
request for proposals issued by the Town, (2) Charter
which, as a cable provider, is exempt from the RFP
process (Charter did, however, submit detailed answers
to questions, comparable to those set forth in the RFP,
to the Broadband Committee), and 3) a Town-owned
system which could be operated independently or as part
of the WiredWest cooperative.

Before making its final recommendation to the Board
ot Selectmen, the Committee determined that it wanted
to present its findings to town, answer questions, and
get some feedback. Accordingly, on Saturday, June 23,
2018, the Broadband Committee held an informational
meeting at Town Hall to present its findings. At this
well-attended meeting, Richard Long, chairman of the
Committee, reviewed the options in detail.

He reported that there were three respondents to
the RFP: Crocker Communications, Fiber Connect,
and Matrix Design. Based on a variety of factors which
the Committee set forth, including competitive cost
to subscribers, minimized cost to taxpayers, it possible,
minimized risk to the Town, and the ability to provide
reliable service over time, Crocker’s proposal was the
highest rated by the Committee and was deemed the
winner of the RFP process.

Crocker offered fast internet speed (1 Gigabit) and
no requirement for the Town to incur debt. Crocker
would receive $1.71 million from the Massachusetts
Broadband Institute (MBI, the state agency responsible
for dispensing state money for broadband projects) in
installments during construction. (This is a reversal of
MBI's earlier position in which it would only provide
tunding two vyears after operations had commenced
and certain milestones had been achieved.) However,
Crocker’s proposal was contingent on it obtaining
financing from the United States Department of
Agriculture for the balance of the construction costs,
something that was not guaranteed. Crocker’s charge
for installation ($499) and monthly subscription costs
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($120) were higher than the Charter option.

Charter also offered fast internet speed (100 Mbps
download and 10 Mbps upload; 1 Gigabit available at
extra cost) and also did not require the issuance of any
debt by the Town. Charter would, however, require a
payment of $3.15 million up front. These funds would be
provided as follows: MBI would provide the same $1.71
million which they would provide to Crocker (all money
paid upfront for Charter) and, in addition, would provide
an additional grant of $720,000 (for a total of $2.43
million). The remaining $720,000 needed to get to the
$3.15 million total would be the Town’s responsibility,
but to avoid the need for the Town to borrow these funds
through the issuance of debt, MBI agreed to advance this
amount on the Town’s behalf; the Town would repay this
$720,000 to the state over fifteen years (approximately
$48,000 per year) with nominal interest; this amount
would be likely repaid to the state as an offset against
state grants.

Unlike Crocker, Charter offers a full range of services
including the “Triple Play” of internet, phone, and
television, and assumes all risks of operation. Crocker
does not offer television but does offer telephone services.
Subscription costs for internet alone would be $45 per
month for the first two years and then $65 per month
thereafter. Installation would be $50.

Neither Crocker nor Charter requires a subscription
contract, meaning that subscribers can terminate at any
time. The connection distance allowance for each was
similar (250 feet for Charter, subject to final negotiation
with the Committee, and 300 feet for Crocker. All risks
of construction, maintenance of the system, and the risk
of obsolescence rest with both Charter and Crocker and
not the Town.

A Town-owned network would require that the Town
incur approximately $3 million in debt to build the net-
work (assuming that MBI provided $1.71 million up-
tront). Approval of two thirds of the voters at a special
town meeting would be required for this. In addition, the
town would need to assume all risks of constructing and
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operating the system, including obsolescence and a lower
than expected “take rate” among residents. Details of the
network, such as internet speed, subscription contract
period, build time, and whether the Town would turn
to WiredWest to operate the network, would have to be
determined.

All options contemplate that a minimum ot 96 percent
of premises in town would be reached by the service.

Following the presentation of these options, the floor
was opened for questions and almost an hour was taken
up as over twenty residents rose to ask a wide-ranging se-
ries of questions of the Committee, including questions
about engineering, build time, the number of residences
to be served, and speeds of the network. The question
period was followed by an opportunity for residents to
comment on the available options and to give their
views on which might be in the Town’s best interest,
with the speakers seemingly divided among the three
available options.

The Committee did not make atormal recommendation
at the informational meeting but indicated that it would
take the input from the attendees, consider it, and
reach a consensus on Tuesday, June 26, delivering such
consensus to the Board of Selectmen at its meeting that
night. This is exactly what happened.

The Broadband Committee met on the 26th at 5 p.m.
All members of the Board of Selectmen, along with a
small number of townspeople, listened to Richard Long
and Committee member Steve Klein deliver a long and
comprehensive summary of the extensive work the Com-
mittee had done to investigate all options, highlighting
the positive and negative aspects of each. Considerable
time was spent reviewing the town owned option and the
benefits, risks and cost of such an approach, which, Mr.
Klein noted, would result in a five percent increase in the
property tax rate. Following the presentation and a briet
discussion, the Committee unanimously voted to recom-
mend that the Board of Selectmen move forward with
Charter. “While the Committee recognizes that there
are sincerely passionate views for the other choices, we

ultimately concluded that Charter was in the best overall
interest of the Town,” said Mr. Long.

By 6 p.m., when the Board of Selectmen convened their
meeting, the room had flled to overflowing. Chairman
Shalaby stated that the Committee had recommended
that the Board move forward with Charter and led a
detailed discussion of each Selectman’s view of the
available options, highlighting the benefits and risks
of each approach. The Board asked some questions of
Mr. Long and then unanimously voted to move forward

with Charter.

The next step is to negotiate and sign a formal “fran-
chise agreement” between the Town and Charter. “We
hope that we can get this done within the next few
months,” said Mr. Long, whose committee will bear
the responsibility of finalizing the franchise agreement.
“From that point, Charter has indicated that it should be
able to get the first residents “lit” within twelve months
after the last pole license is in place. Hopetully, we'll be
celebrating the arrival of high speed internet sometime
in 2020, possibly sooner.”

So, dear reader, after years of false hopes, this is really
happening. I'll repeat that. This is really happening.
And, barring some unforeseen dithculty in getting the
franchise agreement signed and the pole licenses in
place, residents should see Spectrum trucks stringing
fiber within two years and the first residences lit around
that time.

Buffering and long waits for data to load will soon be
unpleasant memories and New Marlborough's residents
will finally be able to awaken from the long nightmare of
waiting and waiting and waiting for broadband internet
service to arrive.

In the interim, stay tuned. M|
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Town Business
Is Your Business

BOARD OF SELECTMEN
MHY 21: The Board, with all three members

present, held two special permit hearings plus
its regular Monday evening meeting, all on the same
night. The proceedings started an hour early, at 5:00
p.m., and the meeting wasn't adjourned until shortly
after 7:30 p.m.

The first order of business was to approve a special
permit application from Southern Berkshire Regional
School District (SBRSD) to install a four-foot-square
sign on the front lawn of New Marlborough Central
School displaying the words “Southern Berkshire
Regional Schools.” The new sign will be located next
to an existing three-foot-square “New Marlborough
Central School” sign, which is being upgraded with a
new version, which, in addition to the school’s name,
will feature the District’s logo of a tree with the letters
“SBRSD” superimposed on it.

There was some initial contusion on the Board’s part
as to why a special permit was even needed. However,
after consulting the Town’s Protective Bylaws, the
Board concluded that the combined area of the two
signs, twenty-five square feet, exceeded the maximum
allowable area of sixteen square feet for two non-
residential signs. But after discussion, the Board decided
it really wasn’t a problem and that it would allow it.

As there were no findings from any of the Town
boards or commissions and no abutter letters, the
Board voted by roll call vote to approve the permit,
and then adjourned the hearing, before moving on to
other business.

The rest of the meeting, according to the agenda,
was to have been devoted to clearing out the lengthy
backlog of selectmen meeting minutes, which according
to state law must be posted “in a timely manner,”
generally understood to be within thirty days of the
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meeting date. There were at least fifteen sets
of minutes going back to early March that
hadn’t been reviewed and approved for posting. Part
of the problem, as the selectmen are quick to point out,
is that the Board has met much more often than usual.
A rough count of the agendas that have been posted
on the Town’s website show that over the past three
months the Board has met nearly thirty times. That’s
thirty meetings of one kind or another over a ninety-
day period, or an average of three meetings per week.
Normally, the Board meets once a week.

But there also appear to be problems with the
accuracy and completeness of the minutes, often
requiring extensive revisions and additional drafts. So
at Chairman Shalaby’s suggestion the Board agreed
that instead of spending a great deal of time at tonight's
meeting reviewing minutes, when there’s so much other
business to attend to, it would hold a special working
session next Thursday, May 31, “to just do minutes,” as
Ms. Shalaby put it.

The only other piece of regular business was a
Memorial Day update from Mr. Yohalem who said he'd
met with Memorial Day coordinator David Hastings
and that this year’s parade will start at 9:00 a.m., with
the featured speaker being Town Moderator Barry
Shapiro. It was also noted that following the ceremony
there will be a community dedication of the newly
refurbished baseball field at New Marlborough Central
School in honor of the late John B. Ormsbee. That,
in turn, will be followed by a town-wide kick ball
tournament, featuring teams from each of the five New
Marlborough villages plus Monterey.

And with that the Board adjourned its regular
meeting, and then, following a ten-minute break,
convened a second special permit hearing, this one

SusaAN M. SMITH
Attorney At Law

38 Mahaiwe Street, Suite 1 Telephone: (413) 528-4300
Great Barrington, MA 01230 Facsimile: (413) 528-4306

email: ssmithlaw@barringtonlawofhce.com













8 New Marlborough 5 Village News July 2018

Westfield. Lane submitted a low bid of $531,794 covering
several road projects including top coats for the Mill
River Great Barrington Road and New Marlborough
South Sandistield Road and the reclamation of a 5,700-
foot stretch of Norfolk Road. There was one other bidder,
LB Corp. of Lee, which submitted a bid of $622,553. The
Town will be using $353,220 of its Chapter 90 money to
fund the top coats and $178,574 in Free Cash, approved
by the voters at the recent Annual Town Meeting, for
the reclamation work.

Under Town Administrator updates, Ms. Enoch
reported that the contractor who normally takes care
of the Town’s roadside grass mowing has informed
Superintendent Loring that he’s no longer able to
perform the work. So Mr. Loring is now looking at
various options, including putting the job out to bid or
possibly leasing a piece of equipment that will allow the
Highway Department to do the job internally.

Ms. Enoch said that Monterey, which had been using
the same contractor, has expressed interest in possibly
putting out a joint bid for the work. But either way, as
she noted, these would be temporary solutions just to
get through the summer, and that the Town will have
to come up with something permanent going forward.
This development comes less than a month after the
County Sheriff’s Otfice indicated in a letter that it will
not be able to help the Town this summer with weed-
whacking around its guardrails.

Separately, Ms. Enoch said the state is finally getting
around to replacing the Norfolk Road bridge in
Southfield, which has been restricted to one lane of
tratfic since April 2012. The work will be funded by
the state’s Transportation Improvement Program and is
scheduled to be completed in 2020.

According to the state, the bridge will be closed
tor up to sixty days during construction, and since all
the Town’s emergency services vehicles are located in
Southfield, they will have to detour around the bridge
via Canaan Southfield and Lumbert Cross Roads to
access the rest of the town. For that reason, the state

Goewey Painting ’f
Services '

Interior / Exterior Painting
Pressure Washing
Residential & Commercial

Your need is our job, no matter the size

goeweyservicesohotmail com
413-229-2787 %

is going to repair the bridges on Canaan Southfield
Road and Lumbert Cross Road, both of which have
posted weight limits on them, before beginning work
on the Norfolk Road bridge. But the good news,
according to Ms. Enoch, is that “We're getting two
more bridges done under same project.”

In other matters, Ms. Enoch said the town has a safe
deposit box at Berkshire Bank in Great Barrington
and needs to update the names of the Town Hall
staffers who need access to it. So after voting their
approval to do so, the selectmen signed a letter giving
access to the following people: Town Clerk Kathy
Chretien, Town Treasurer Marilyn Fracasso, and
Town Administrator Enoch.

Finally, Ms. Enoch said the Town received a letter
trom the state Attorney General’s otfice regarding the
Special Town Meeting held on April 13 where the
Town adopted the marijuana moratorium bylaw.

As she reminded the Board, the town made the
moratorium etfective through December 31, and then
added the words “and January 1 through June 30,” with
the expectation that the AG’s office would strike out
the second line if the extension were not approved. But
instead, the letter simply states that Article I as voted
at the Special Town Meeting is approved, and does not
indicate there were any strikeouts. But just to be safe,
she’s asked for clarification from Town Counsel Jeremia
Pollard to make sure her reading of the letter is correct.

Under selectmen’s updates, Ms. White noted with
not just a little enthusiasm that the Hadsell Street
bridge has finally been reopened to trafhc. It’s been
closed since July 2011 when the state announced the
bridge would have to be replaced.

In broadband developments, Ms. Enoch said the
Town received three responses to its recent RFP
— from Crocker Communications, Matrix Design
and Fiber Connect. She said the selection committee,
which she heads, is still evaluating the responses, and
that as a result the broadband informational meeting
originally scheduled for June 16 has been put off for a
week until Saturday, June 23, at 10:00 a.m.

Under Public Comment, Daniel Doern, who was
present for the meeting, said he has drafted a proposal
tor the Planning Board offering to form an ad hoc
committee to inform townspeople of the cannabis
tacilities that are available to the town under the new
state regulations and to determine which facilities,
if any, they would prefer to have here. The idea is to
assist the Planning Board in developing a marijuana
bylaw. He said the proposal is on the Planning Board’s
agenda for discussion two days hence at its Wednesday
evening meeting. d
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